
 

 

5311(f) Intercity Bus Program: 

2023 Call for Projects 

What is the 5311(f) Intercity Bus Program? 

The 5311(f) Intercity Bus Program is a federally mandated program tasked with investing in vital intercity bus 

service between isolated rural areas and a greater network of intercity bus service. The 5311(f) Program 

helps meet the mobility needs of rural residents by investing in intercity bus service, planning and marketing 

assistance, capital investment in facilities, and other priorities ODOT has identified in its Oklahoma Intercity 

Bus Needs Assessment.  

Who is eligible to apply? 

Intercity Bus Carriers, Current 5311 Sub-recipients,  

Private or Public Non-Profit Organizations 

What types of projects are eligible? 

• Shelters, Depots, Joint-use Stops 

• Improvements to Existing Terminal Facilities 

• User-side Subsidies and Demonstration Projects 

• Purchase-of-service Agreements 

• Operating Assistance for Routes 

Don’t see your project? It might still be eligible. 

Learn more about the 5311(f) Intercity Bus Program, 

including if your project is eligible, at ODOT’s Office 

of Mobility & Public Transit website. 

For questions, contact Ed Machuca at (405) 443-9998 

or via email at emachuca@odot.org or Matthew Long at 

Matthew.Long@wsp.com. 

 
 

Letter of Intent Period
January 1 - January 31

Application Period
April 3 - April 28

ODOT Review Period
May-June 2023

Award Announcement
Summer 2023
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Selection Process: 
Save the Date 

ODOT and WSP will hold a 

pre-application workshop 

on April 12th at 1:00pm  

CDT where instructions 

and details about the 

upcoming call for projects 

will be shared. Prospective 

applicants are highly 

encouraged to attend. 
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